
	

	

 
 
Tuesday, August 28, 2018  
 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PERSONNEL 
COMMITTEE OF THE BRIDGEPORT BOARD OF 
EDUCATION, held August 28, 2018, at Bridgeport City Hall, 
45 Lyon Terrace, Bridgeport, Connecticut. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. Present were 
members Chair Hernan Illingworth and Sybil Allen. 
Committee member Jessica Martinez arrived subsequently 
as noted. 
 
Ms. Allen moved to approve the committee’s minutes of 
June 20, 2018. The motion was seconded by Mr. Illingworth 
and unanimously approved.  
 
The next item on the agenda was interviews for the principal 
of Harding High. Mr. Illingworth said the interviews would 
take place in executive session and the committee would 
then forward its recommendation to the superintendent 
through Frank Chester, chief talent officer. 
 
Ms. Allen moved that the committee “go into executive 
session with our chief talent officer, the committee members 
of the board and the candidates at their scheduled time.” 
 
The motion was seconded by Mr. Illingworth and 
unanimously approved. 
 
The executive session began at 6:07 p.m. 
 
The committee reconvened in public session at 8:45 p.m.  
 



	

	

Ms. Martinez was now present. 
 
Mr. Illingworth said the committee conducted three 
interviews and a recommendation has been made through 
Mr. Chester to the superintendent. 
 
Ms. Allen moved the meeting be adjourned. The motion was 
seconded by Ms. Martinez and unanimously approved.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
John McLeod 
 
 
	


